The Board of Fire Commissioners, District #2, Gloucester Township, held a Special Meeting in the Chews Landing Fire Station on Tuesday, November 16, 2021 at 7:00 pm.

Chairman Genzel opened the meeting at 7:03 pm with the flag salute and acknowledgement of the meeting being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act.

Roll Call: Genzel – Present Evans – Present Reichert – Present Donahue – Present Grady – Present Also present was Administrator Robb and Chief Millisky.

The Commissioners discussed the previously approved 2022 contract with Cooper University Healthcare, and decided that participants in the program will include active career and volunteer firefighters only. Per the motion passed at the October meeting, the base contract cost of \$3,500 for 50 employees (25 per district) will be shared evenly with Fire District #4. Using the above criteria, District 2 will have thirtyseven (37) eligible members, resulting in a total 2022 cost to the district of \$2,110.00.

The Commissioners then discussed and finalized the proposed 2022 Operating Budget.

Commissioner Donahue conducted the first reading of the proposed Budget, noting a total budget of \$2,101,129.80, with \$1,804,054 to be raised by taxation. The 2nd reading will take place at the regular meeting on December 8th, 2021.

A motion was made by Reichert and 2nd by Evans to approve the proposed budget.

Roll Call: Genzel – Yes Evans – Yes Reichert – Yes Donahue – Yes Grady – Yes

Motion by Reichert, 2nd by Evans to Adjourn at 9:18 pm. Motion Carried

Submitted by Administrator Robb.

Read and Approved:

Chairman: Swar & Sansal Clerk: Markarike Ross

12/8/21